Dear Members and Friends,

The Willoughby Western Lake County Chamber of Commerce continues to receive valuable
information that is important for our members and friends to receive regarding the impact of
COVID-19. Today we have three updates from: the Lt. Governor's office, BWC and a hand

sanitizer resource.

First, there are important updates regarding ODJFS Return To Work Guidelines from the Lt.
Governor's office:

During this unprecedented time, many employers have been forced to lay off employees, in
response to stay-at-home orders, social distancing restrictions, lack of available work, and
concerns about contracting COVID-19. In response, the federal Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and
Economic Security Act (CARES Act) provided expanded unemployment benefits to impacted
individuals. The CARES Act provides additional weekly supplement payments, additional weeks
of benefits, and a new program, Pandemic Unemployment Assistance, for those who traditionally
have not qualified for unemployment benefits.

As employers begin reopening their doors to a “new normal,” in compliance with the Responsible
RestartOhio requirements, many employees are expected to return to their previous
employment. Ohio law prohibits individuals from receiving unemployment benefits if they refuse
to accept offers of suitable work, or quit work, without good cause.

If your members have employees who refuse to return to work or quit work, it's important that they
let the Ohio Department of Job and Family Services (ODJFS) know so we can make accurate
eligibility determinations. To report these occurrences, please visit
unemployment.ohio.gov/employer and click on “Return to Work Guidelines.” This will take you
to a web page to report these employees for investigation by ODJFS.

Next week, the full policy that ODJFS will use to determine individuals’ continued eligibility for
unemployment benefits after refusing to return to work will be posted here:
http://jfs.ohio.gov/ouio/UlPolicy/index.stm. This policy will underscore the presumption that if
an individual’s job is available for them to work again, they will not be eligible for unemployment
benefits. If you have any questions, please contact Monica Blasdel, Notheast Regional Liason,
Lt. Governor Joh Husted, Email: monica.blasdel@governor:ohio.gov

Second, the BWC has made some changes for payroll for the 2019 policy year for the Ohio
Business Community. For instance, if an employer had someone working in the shop but now
they are working from home, their payroll can be reported under 8871, but they have to contact
the BWC to make that happen. Or for employers that have sent employees home, and they are
paying them their wage, but they aren’t working, that payroll won’t need to be reported. For more
detailed information, Click Here

Lastly, we have an additional resource for hand sanitizer whose parent company is located here
in Cleveland. The sister company is in Albany Georgia and | confirmed that they do ship gallons
of hand sanitizer that is available. Please Click Here for contact information. Thank you to
Chamber member Kristina Zeleznik for this additional PPE resource. As a reminder, click here or
a comprehensive resource list from the Lake County Health District of PPE resources.

If there is any other resources you need, do not hesitate to contact me.


https://coronavirus.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/covid-19/responsible-restart-ohio/responsible-protocols/responsible-protocols
https://coronavirus.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/covid-19/responsible-restart-ohio/responsible-protocols/responsible-protocols
https://unemploymenthelp.ohio.gov/employer/
http://jfs.ohio.gov/ouio/UIPolicy/index.stm
https://info.bwc.ohio.gov/wps/portal/bwc/site/employer/reporting-payroll/payroll-reporting-requirement/!ut/p/z1/tVTZjpswFP2V6QOPxDarqVRVNJ1mmWTSzGTlJWIx4AowMQ4kf18zHSlNO0mmiuoXzPH1ueduBh5YAa_wa5r4grLCz-T_2rM2E2fU6w8M-AgfLA26i-4Xw5jqEGIElqcGWMM2dL-Zg-dRbzoxZwbw3nMfnlkuvHZ_ATzglSGNwDoMkIb8CKuR5kSqEYW26gexpZoQQQlHxEektQ4LUYoUrIMmvAtZIUgh7kiRZLRKFShBBZK8zNiBcAVyUjIuaJGopX_gLMsU-LpRj0ecbHeUk1wSyXi8U8lvZOTF4ELIQ-AlGQt-pd8tAh0nwOMkJpzwzo5LOBWirD4qUIFN03Sk5g5LKeskrP5dfEV4TUNSHbEnvxXcnoQ7ThR4f4L3aSUYP3T8qtx_FnvRHXz9hC0bOY6Nrbe0pKwSYPWnBLCWNbU3j07PRehBFs2euXCKFni2MEb9oWOCZU1JA-YF47kM8vlYQi00dcMgtior6KiGgyzVwVhXDRjEsY5DTY910IfXPNg3erhM_127kX740gDn6Ptmm2r6Y7v1XNmsbYPuZZbPd2vIahoh51X1uVmZWOdVv2tyrtCb_5fevpF-eO0h-bec3_BCSEcaH3fHco5KX6QqLWIGVn_RgNVlmjKfz3OsW0_4oGd13g3w-F43k3wzFriZxS3Qfpa4cj_8BDenjWw!/dz/d5/L2dBISEvZ0FBIS9nQSEh/
https://chambermaster.blob.core.windows.net/userfiles/UserFiles/chambers/537/File/SASCO-Hand-Sanitizer-Rub-Spec-Sheet002.pdf
https://chambermaster.blob.core.windows.net/userfiles/UserFiles/chambers/537/File/SupplierList002.pdf

Karen Tercek, President/CEO
Willoughby Western Lake County Chamber of Commerce

www.wwlcchamber.com

B

This email was sent on behalf of Willoughby Western Lake County Chamber of Commerce by GrowthZone, 4837 County

Road 77, Nisswa, MN 56468.To unsubscribe click here. If you have questions or comments concerning this email or
GrowthZone services in general, please contact us by email at support@growthzone.com.


http://business.wwlcchamber.com/communication/subscribe?id=Wa4s7PCTPO9dPQ9VWIiBwPCeeqewaHGcyq9rd1rXOjEHXJ5lh9awU2pD1nKvfMfG0vztdrcBqh3xUtfR3A2bvueit5rvStEEjV8JukdSYTC74CnQ3LCkmsmA2WFWo%2B8i
mailto:support@growthzone.com?subject=Comments%20regarding%20email%20from%20Willoughby Western Lake County Chamber of Commerce&body=[Start Your Message Here]

